

SECRETARIAT, BIHAR

RAJ BHAVAN, PATNA-800 022

Letter No.- BSU/VC/PVC-38/2017- 9/4 /GS (I), Dated 26-03-29/8 From,

Brijesh Mehrotra Principal Secretary to H.E. the Chancellor, Universities of Bihar, Patna.

To,

Vice Chancellor
Magadh University, Bodh Gaya
B.N. Mandal University, Madhepura
T.M.B. University, Bhagalpur
Patliputra University, Patna
Purnea University, Purnea
Munger University, Munger

Sub:-

Regarding meeting on 28 March, 2018 at 11:00 A.M. to discuss streamlining the functioning of three newly constituted Universities.

Sir,

With respect to subject mentioned above, this is to inform that three new universities, namely, Patliputra University, Patna, Purnea University, Purnea, and Munger University, Munger were created by bifurcating Magadh University, Bodh Gaya, B.N. Mandal University, Madhepura and T.M.B. University, Bhagalpur, respectively. Vice Chancellor and Pro- Vice Chancellor have also been appointed by Hon'ble Chancellor in these three newly constituted Universities on 19th March'2018.

- 2. In the preliminary stage all the teaching and non-teaching staff including Principal of the College will remain in place of their posting. However, there are some confusions regarding division of teaching and non teaching employees posted in Post Graduate Departments of the university and University offices. In the absence of proper demarcation of these employees newly appointed Vice Chancellor and Pro-Vice Chancellor are facing difficulties in discharging their normal duties.
- 3. To remove the confusion and ameliorate the grievances of new Universities, I am directed to convene a meeting on 28 March, 2018 at 11:00 A.M. to discuss the issue of distribution of teaching and non teaching employees posted in Post Graduate Department and Universities Offices and other relevant issues. This meeting will also be attended by officers of Education Department, Government of Bihar.

You are requested to attend the meeting with the list of teachers posted in University Department and the list of non teaching employees who are posted in Post Graduate Department and University office.

Yours faithfully,
B. Mehroli
(Brijesh Mehrotra)